A Note to Grade 6 Parents
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Dear parents,
Welcome to another exciting year of grade 6 at NSEE!  
The following is some information about some of the classes your child will be taking this year.
Literacy:

In grade 6, students are expected to read 20 minutes per night.  The choice of reading material is usually up to the student.  Our classroom has a large collection of books from which to choose and students will be allowed to sign out a book from the library.  
We will be using the Accelerated Reader program this year.  Students read books and then answer questions on the computer.  Points are assigned to each correct answer.  Scholastic book orders will be sent home each month.  
Any questions about Literacy should be directed to Mr. Johnston.  Please free to contact him.
Math:

By the end of grade 6, students are expected to know their multiplication facts from 1 to 11.  They should be able to recall the answer in 3 seconds.
If your child is not comfortable with the multiplication facts, please encourage your child to review them each evening.

The following is a list of internet sites that may help your child with their multiplication facts and other math skills:
www.funbrain.com
www.iknowthat.com
www.aaaknow.com/grade4.htm
www.coolmath.com
www.multiplication.com/interactive_games.htm
Time is given in math class to complete most of the assigned math homework.  If your child does have a lot homework in math and is having trouble, please contact Mrs. Mutch.
Your child will sometimes bring home their math (in a duo-tang).  Inside you will find math tests and quizzes for you to review and sign.
This will hopefully keep you up to date on your child’s progress in these subjects.  Please sign the tests and assignments so we know that you have seen them.
Other subjects:

· Mr. Buggie is teaching grade 6 Technology this year.

· Mrs. Sullivan is teaching grade 6 Social Studies and Science.

· Mrs. Carney is teaching grade 6 French.

· Mr. Johnston is teaching grade 6 Phys. Ed.

Please note: 
· Students are expected to copy their homework down from the homework board each day and get their homework agenda signed.
· Please write us a note if you plan to pick up your child after school or if other bus arrangements have been made.
· Scholastic Book orders will be sent home once a month.  Orders take about 2 weeks to come in.

· Gym class requires proper footwear and clothing.  
· Opening exercises begin at 8:30am and class ends for the day at 3:00pm.

                                                      We are looking forward to a great year!!

Yours truly, 
        Mrs. Shayla Mutch  & Mr. Aaron Johnston
Please check out our web site at http://nsee.nbed.nb.ca/
We will be updating our site to keep everyone informed on what is happening at NSEE!

